Allerthorpe Parish Council

NEWSLETTER - DEC 2014

Parish Council Meeting: The next meetings of the Parish Council will be on 28th Jan 2015 and 25th March 2015 at 8:00pm.

Members of the Public & Press are welcome at meetings of Allerthorpe Parish Council. Public Participation will commence prior to the start of the full council meeting when members of the public can raise questions or make statements to the Parish Council about any issues they may have. Because we are restricted to only 10 minutes, the public are encouraged to use this facility as an opportunity to raise issues rather than to seek resolution and in most cases the council will need to make referrals before being able to provide researched answers.

Soil Donation: The Parish Council would like to thank INTURF for their kind donation of topsoil which will allow us to reinstate the grassed area in front of the benches between the Village Hall and The Plough.

Their generosity is greatly appreciated.

Private Sewage Pumping Stations: Government legislation means that from 1st October 2016 all eligible private sewage pumping stations in Yorkshire will transfer to Yorkshire Water who predict that there are more than 700 in the region and they would like owners to contact them on 0345 124 24 24.

Local Transport Plan: The Council's Transport Policy Team is currently preparing the next Transport Plan which will come into effect in April 2015. The Transport Policy Team welcome your views on the draft Plan which is available to view at: https://www2.eastriding.gov.uk/council/plans-and-policies/other-plans-and-policies-information/transport/local-transport-plan/

<u>Neighbourhood Plan</u>: Unfortunately there has been a delay with the production and distribution of the questionnaires. Please don't think you have been missed out.

'Broadband East Riding' Project: In total around 12,000 properties across the East Riding can access faster based fibre broadband. Approximately 8,500 of these in the Goole, Howden, Rawcliffe and Snaith areas were added in Phase One. Allerthorpe is in Phase Two and the Pocklington exchange has already been upgraded and roadside cabinets are being modified according to demand. Further details of locations can be found at: www.broadband.eastriding.gov.uk

<u>Community Safety Partnership Survey</u>: The East Riding CSP is looking for residents' views about crime, disorder and community safety issues in their local area (within 15 mins walk from home) The survey should take no longer than 5 minutes to complete and will help inform the CSP what their priorities should be in the coming year. *Please take the time to complete this survey*

http://www.eastriding.gov.uk/corp-survey/snapform/P01615/jsia.htm

The Parish Website: www.allerthorpe-pc.org.uk

The website is updated regularly as new information is received. If you would like to see anything else included on the website, Please contact us through the 'Contact us' page:

www.allerthorpe-pc.org.uk/contact-us.aspx

All Planning Applications for the Parish can be viewed at; www.allerthorpe-pc.org.uk/planning-applications.aspx

A MERRY CHRISTMAS TO ALL ALLERTHORPE PARISH COUNCIL